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education SERVICES

Executive Director: 
Tony McDaid
ST VINCENT'S PRIMARY SCHOOL   -   Headteacher  Eileen Tompkins
Dear Parent/Carer, 
We are off to a great start with the children happily settling into their classes and getting used to school routines. We welcomed a record number of Primary 1 children and what a great group they are. We will look forward to seeing our P1 parents in school on Wednesday 31st August at 6pm to hear about what your child is learning and how best you can support their teachers. This is also a chance to meet other parents. We hope to offer all our parents an informal opportunity to come into school before September weekend.
Staffing 
It is also delightful to welcome so many new children into classes throughout the school. Our numbers have increased to allow us to appoint an additional Depute Head teacher on a temporary basis. Mrs Yvonne Boyle and Mrs Lorena Ziolo will share this position and Mr Martin McKenna will share the role of Principal teacher. The following new teachers have joined us: Miss Demi Hosie in Room 9 and Mr James McBride in Room 10. We also have Mr John Anderson working fulltime with a number of classes throughout the school. Mrs Debbie Stewart has joined as a fulltime member of our support staff. We warmly welcome each new member of staff and all the parents and children who have joined our Saint Vincent’s family. We look forward to welcoming Miss Heather Thomson back on September 1st to teach Primary 3 in Room 5.

Cost of the school day 
The rising cost of living is foremost in our minds as we plan for the year ahead. While we want the children to have the richest possible learning experiences, we are also aware of the many financial demands that are affecting so many families at this time. Over the next few weeks, I will share some of our plans to reduce the cost of the school day From Monday next we will have a small tuck shop available where for a minimum donation of 20p children can buy crisps, Haribo or fruit at playtime.
We ask our families not to send in birthday cakes or distribute birthday invitations in school. This should reduce the pressure on families to buy birthday treats and also prevent upset when children do not receive birthday invitations. We will continue to mark birthdays at school during assembly each week 

Fr Romanus visited many of the classes today to invite the children and their families to join him at Sunday Mass and all are welcome to join us on Friday next for the Opening Mass of the school year at 9.30pm. 
Best wishes to you and your families for a relaxing and enjoyable weekend   Eileen Tompkins 
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